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4: 00 P. Me
October 1, 19! 2

Court 1+ oom

Present: 

Mayor Robert He Butler

ouncilmen: Ted Oe Rhodes
Eugene Plummer

De Be Maness

absent: Councilman Sol C. Rose

City Manager, G. We Ray
Acting City Attorneys Nelson Taylor
City Accountant, George McCarthy

This special meeting of the Council was called to act upon several bids which had been
received and to hear a report from the Auditor. 

City Manager Ray reported that the following bids were received on September 27, 1962
for the demolition of the Central School Building: 

Sid Rancer Iron and Steel Co., Durham, North Carolina $ 100800. 00
Southern Builders Equipment Co., Faytteville, North Carolina 11, 700. 00
We T. Huntley, Jr., Southern Pines North Carolina 4, 790. 00
Rufus Washington, Fayetteville, North Carolina 14, 016. 00

Following a brief discussion, Councilman Rhodes moved to accept the bid of We T. HUNTLEY, 
JR,, OF SOUTHI, RN PINES, NORTH CAROLINA, for $ 4, 790. 00 with the stipulation that he meet all of the
requirements outlined by the City Manager and City Attorney. Motion was seconded by Councilman
Maness and unanimously approved. 

City Manager Ray reported that the following bids were received on September 27, 1962

for furnishing radio equipment for the Fire and Engineering Departments of the City: 

Motorola Communications & Electronics, Inc. Alternate — $ 13, 718. 00
Radio Corporation of America filternate — $ 15047. 00

General Electric Company Alternate - $ 15, 000. 00

Following a brief discussion, Councilman Plummer moved that the bid of MOTOROLA
COMMUNICATIONS AND ELECTRONICS, INC. in the amount of $ 13, 718. 00 be accepted. Motion was seconded

by Councilman Maness and unanimously carried. 

The Council then hr- ard a report from Ms. Phil Haigh of the firm of Haigh and
vonRosenberg, CPA' s, auditors for the City, on his firm' s examination of the accounts of the City
for the fiscal year ended June 30, 1962. 

Mr. Haigh stated first, that all financial reports furnished to the Council during the
Year were correct. He said that collections on tax levies were good and that the progress made

1 the City' s accounting proceedure during the past year was excellent. 
Mr. Haigh suggested to the Council that the collection of delinquent taxes be kept

under strictest control and that every effort be made to keep this phase of operations as
current as possible. 

Mrs Haigh suggested further that the Council should be considering the installation of
a system of accounting for fixed assets, although this was not a matter of grave concern or
urgency at the present time. 
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i€,; + lo After hi aring the above report, Mayor Butler thanked Mr. Haigh and stated that the audit
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There being no further business, the meeting was ad, iourned at 5: 00 Pe Me
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